DRAFT
SBDM MINUTES – MARCH 6, 2008

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 4:15 p.m.  Members present were Norma Olivencia, Tammy Hall, Gayla Routt, Judy Carter, Mika Tapia, Derisa Hindle and Teresa Morgan.  The recording secretary was Mary Silva.


OPENING BUSINESS

The agenda was approved by the council.

The February minutes were approved by the council as read.


GOOD NEWS


BUDGET REPORT

We reviewed our school activity fund budget.


COMMITTEE REPORTS
· The committee reviewed the Family Resource Center schedule.  A suggestion was made for FRC to find a way to motivate parents to motivate students.

· The January accident report was reviewed and discussed.


PLANNING

The council considered classroom set-ups and discussed ways to best meet the needs of our students.  We may have to have some split classrooms in 2008-09.  A suggestion was made that we let our kindergarten teachers use a PD day for testing the students prior to the start of the new school year.  It would give teachers a better idea of their skill level.

We will have classrooms pair up again this year as “testing buddies”.  The younger students who are not testing will be offering encouragement to the students who are testing.


POLICIES


OTHER DECISIONS

· Due to a probable $3.5 million dollar budget cut district-wide in 2008-09, we will have to decide what to do about our extra P.E./Health position for next year.  This year, half of the salary for the position is paid from our per pupil funds.  This amount totals approximately $30,000.  It will not be feasible next year to use money from our per pupil funds because our budget will be quite tight.

· Suggested that the CIA and reading specialist be more involved in working with students and less time working on curriculum because that will be handled more at the district level.  This way we may have more manpower to utilize if we lose personnel due to budget cuts.

· Mrs. Morgan asked for staff to be considering ideas to help with budget cuts at the school level.


NEW BUSINESS

EXECUTIVE SESSION
No new hirings took place this month.  Ashley McCarty submitted her resignation as of March 19.


The meeting was adjourned at 5:22 p.m.

